The Posse
12/29/15

DATE:  The Posse met Saturday, 10:10 am19 December at the American Legion, Post 911, Wauconda, IL


ATTENDEES:  
[bookmark: _GoBack]
		
	Mike Aiardo		President, Protectors LEMC
	George Barrington	State Congressman, American Motorcycle Association
	Cindi Blaski		Co Director, High Road Riders
	Gary Blaski		Co Director, High Road Riders
	Gary Bogolin		Committee, McHenry County Road Pirates
	Mike Bradbury	President, Top Cats 
	MJ Candido		President, Furies MC
	Bob Carroll		Treasurer, McHenry H.O.G
	Ric Case		Vice President, Top Cats
	Terry Coffman	Head Road Captain, Rock River H.O.G.
	Tim Daleno		Road Captain, Protectors LEMC
	Mike Duffy		Road Captain, VP, McHenry Moose Riders
	Wally Elliot		Events, DuKane ABATE
	Missy Fischer	Secretary, Take Up Your Cross MC
	Ed Flavin		Corp President, EAO/Little Angels 
	Steve Johnson	Legislative Director, Rolling Thunder, IL-2
	Judy Kaenel		President, DuKane ABATE
	Mary Kirkpatrick	Posse Secretary
	Wayne Kirkpatrick	Posse Coordinator
	Ed LaBay		Vice President, Fire and Iron 53 MC
	Jerry Lund		President, Fire and Iron 53 MC			
	Bob Montgomery	Director, Lake Shore H.O.G.
	Gene Nevins		Vice President, Rescue Riders
	Dave Person		Director, Rock River H.O.G.
	Bruce Preston	VP, McHenry Moose Riders
	Jeff Peterson		President, Disciples of God, CMA
Jim Purcell		Treasurer, Rolling Thunder, IL-2
	Derrick Robinson	Chaplain, Disciples of God, CMA
Nora Rubel		Member, Furies MC
	Ray Schneider	Mission, Rescue Riders
	Marty Schoonover	Road Captain, Fire and Iron 53 MC
	J.R. Smith		Vice president, Take Up Your Cross MC
	Bob Strain		Steering Committee, McHenry County Road Pirates
	John Sweeny	Webmaster – Posse / Director, Lake Shore H.O.G.
	Mary Szymonik	Corp Director, EAO/Little Angels
	Bob Ward		President, Rescue Riders
	Ray Weimer		Treasurer, Lake Shore H.O.G.
	Lanny Wong		Director, Fire and Iron MC
		
DISSCUSSIONS:

1. History of POSSE
It began as a meeting to coordinate information between groups to eliminate the conflicts in summer riding schedules and charity events.   There are Posse groups in Colorado and D.C working effectively to minimize conflicts and maintain a good working relationship between clubs.  
2. Reason for POSSE

Sharing information on how to run a club and make sure that all of the dates are documented in a single location for easy access to the motorcycle community.   
Having reps from A.B.A.T.E. and AMA allows the group to also stay current with the political, economic and legal aspects of motorcycle riding in our area today.  

3. How POSSE Works

The meetings are an opportunity to stay current with the information that affects the motorcycle community.  With American Motorcycle Association, ABATE and the state police in attendance at meetings, the information is the most recent.   This opportunity allows the clubs to take back and inform their members to make us all more informed riders.   

The main body of time is spent collecting, sharing and coordinating information on club activities for the year.  One of the tenants of the club is No Dealers.   This keeps the meeting from becoming a ‘marketing center’ and to maintain the integrity of the information given at the meeting. 

4. Today’s Meeting included information on:  


A. There were a number of questions for George Barrington, our AMA Congressman, and Judy Kaenel, the President of DuKane Abate.  A short discussion was held on some of the items before the group at this time.  The discussion was deferred for later and the meeting returned to the Agenda.

B. The group discussed the need to verify the charities and recipients for their validity before bringing that information to the POSSE to be sent out to the groups. This helps eliminate the phony charities.  Wayne discussed the Veteran’s Memorial at Woodstock, HD and the process of buying a brick.

C. There was a discussion on the benefits of taking an Accident Scene Management class so that there are experienced riders along that can effectively manage emergency situations.   Steve and Cindy Johnson, Bob Ward the President of Rescue Riders, and Judy Kaenel, President, Dukane A.B.A.T.E.… and others told stories of how important it is to have these classes and how to contact them to schedule classes for groups.  

D. Wayne briefed the group on the accident that happened on the way home from DC after the Rolling Thunder XXVIII event in May.   The presentation emphasized the importance of being ready to care for emergency situations.  The discussion that followed included stories and laughs.   But the reality of the situations that could be encountered were identified and the seriousness was understood by all.    The group agreed that it would be good to have the Illinois State Police attend Posse in April.  

E. The group discussed the reason that Posse does not allow MC dealers to participate. We all agreed that we have enough people marketing tom us.

F. Jeff Peterson is the new President of, Disciples of God, CMA and Mary Szymonik is the new Director of the EAO, Little Angels Events as David Hammer, age 51, died from a massive Heart Attack.  Our condolences also to City Limits H.O.G. on the sudden passing of their Assistant Director, John Costello at 59 years old.

5. 2016 Events.

February through December 2016 events were reviewed, first by month and then by group.  Each organization provided their charity date(s) for 2016 so other organizations can support their ride and not schedule a conflicting charity ride. The 2016 Events Calendar will be published on the Posse web site www.posse.cc soon.
	
6. A.B.A.T.E.

Judy from DuKane A.B.A.T.E. briefed the group on….

A. FAST 
Fixing America’s Surface Transportation (FAST) Act. The Act includes:

►Continued funding for the Recreational Trails Program, which provides funding to states for maintaining, improving and expanding off-highway recreational opportunities;

►A prohibition against using federal funds for discriminatory motorcycle-only checkpoints;

►Reestablishing a Motorcyclist Advisory Council to coordinate with and counsel the U.S. Department of Transportation administrator on specific infrastructure concerns to motorcyclists;

►Funding of highway safety grants that include programs to reduce distracted driving, including language that make it easier for states to successfully qualify for and receive the money;

►Measures to ensure privacy and security in vehicle-to-vehicle and vehicle-to-infrastructure technology; and

►No expansion of pilot programs to place tolls on the nation's existing interstate highways under the Interstate System Reconstruction & Rehabilitation Pilot Program

B. Road Guard Bill… The state will not be funding any training.  Road blocking should not be used for any less than 75 bikes.  Judy stated that when planning a ride and contacting law enforcement for assistance have the following things in place:

1) A detailed route with information for the intersections that will need to be supervised.
2) A detailed proposal of what LEOs will need to be involved for each part of the route.  
3) Rules for the road guards ~ including NO DRINKING policies.
4) Visible Vests for the road guards ~ on bikes or standing in the intersection.
5) Estimated event participation.
6) Contact with the LEOs in advance – Minimum one month, but even longer if possible. 

These suggestions are not only for large charity runs, but also for large Club runs too.   Let the communities know so that when they receive calls from citizens, they can address the issue confidently with those callers and the biker clubs as well.  This will add positively to the reputation of the biker community.  

C. Pre-Rides
Collect stories and research possibilities to pass on to your riders during a pre-ride.  Expect the unexpected!  Stay aware, think and be ready as you ride in your groups.  The example she gave was a helmet that flew off.  Not all riders were able to avoid it and there were injuries suffered because of one person’s moment of forgetfulness.     Another story included a rider who stopped mid-stream on an entrance ramp to take pictures.   Pranks were also addressed… and the severity of what can occur.  BE SAFE at all times.  

7. Final Call was made for each club to give details on their rides for the 2016 riding year, buy POSSE tabs, and update contact information on the sign-in sheet.     See the website at www.POSSE.cc for the updates on the calendar events, meeting minutes, and contact information for 2016.  


